 Minutes

NWSWD Board of Supervisors Meeting
And Annual Election of the Board

 
April 2, 2025
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held their regularly scheduled board meeting on April 2, 2025, via zoom (noted) and at the St. Albans City Hall Council Chambers at 6:34PM.
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero - zoom 
Blake, Jared – Franklin 

Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield 
Getty, Jennifer – Fletcher            

Kade, Barry – Montgomery - zoom
Supervisors Absent:
Lambert, Paul – Georgia

Shepard, Kristin – Richford 
Micheli, Carlo – Swanton

	McCracken, Alex – Alburgh – zoom

Richards, Jim - No. Hero - zoom

St. Francis, April – Highgate
Sylvester, Mary – Berkshire - zoom

Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town
Others Present:

John Leddy, Executive Director
Pam Bolster, Finance

Dale Chapman, Operations Manager




Full Board Meeting 
Acting Chair Jennifer Getty welcomed all to the board and called the meeting to order at 6:30PM. Alex McCracken was noted as the new representative for Alburgh and introductions were made.
1)   Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  None
2)  Opportunity for Public Comment:  None

3)  Approval of Minutes for February 11, 2025.   Al Voegele made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Jared Blade seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed with two abstentions, Alex McCracken and Jim Richards.  
4)   Staff Reports: 
a)  Directors Report: 

        John Leddy noted the following:

· The expansion project is moving along quite nicely, slab has been poured, doors still need to go in, the recycling commodity storage addition is nearly complete and the HHW collection area and office moving along on schedule.

· A Steel price increase in relation to the project is being discussed with Rearch and is still under discussion.  Still the project is running very close to the quoted price.

· The Rotary Club of St. Albans is interested in partnering in the collection of plastic film.  They want to go out to businesses and manufacturers and collect in a big way.  Discussions are on going.  Discussion ensued.
b)  Finance Report:  

Pam Bolster noted the following: 

· Drop off site news.  February was a difficult month for drop off site income and users but March has shown improvement.

· A reminder that the board had approved the principal of the bonds to be paid from reserved fund for FY25.

· GA Project Grant reimbursement requests totally 173K have been submitted

· The District took possession of the 500K bond for the building project in March.

· A brief review of the finances for the building project.

· The audit company has sent “warning” notification of increased rates for the next contract round due to the time required to complete municipal audits. 

· The P&L Accrual through 3.31.2025 was briefly reviewed.

· Noted that Jaime Tibbitts had resigned as chair and from the board, effective immediately.
5)  New Business:
a. Election of Officers

i. Annual Election of the Officers, Chair, Vice-Chair, Treasurer, Clerk.

Jennifer Getty asked for nominations for chair.  Al Voegele nominated Jennifer Getty.  Jared Blake seconded the nomination.  No other nominations.
Jennifer Getty nominated April St. Francis for vice chair.  Bob Buermann seconded the nomination.  

Pam Bolster was nominated as Clerk and John Ledd was nominated as Treasurer.

Bob Buermann made a motion to close nominations. Alex McCracken seconded.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Bob Buermann made a motion for the clerk to place one vote for the slate.  Alex McCracken Seconded.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The Clerk submitted one vote for each nomination and it is approved.
ii.   Set Annual Meeting Calendar.  

         The meeting schedule was reviewed and approved to continue as is.  Meetings occur 

         the first Wednesday of February, April, June, August, October, November and December.
iii. Committee Review.
Ms. Bolster read the focus of each committee and noted each committee should have at least three members.  She reviewed current committee members, asked for volunteers and said she would send the overview of each committee to all and if they wish to volunteer that would be great. An updated list with all volunteers will be updated and sent as well.
Terms of members and vacant seats were discussed with Pam Bolster noting that letters went out to the Towns offering assistance from the District to find people if they would like.

b. VOTE:  Municipal Tire Program Extension
 The municipal tire program was discussed, noting the 10K that was allocated previously had run out.  John Leddy suggested 2K be allocated for FY25 as an extension to the program, noting Green Up Day was approaching.  Discussion ensued.  Bob Buermann made a motion to approve 2K from Reserve Funds to continue the program.  Alex McCracken seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Meeting adjourned 7:40PM
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